BC Branch Holstein Association of Canada
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

November 29, 2011

The annual meeting of the BC Branch of the Holstein Association of Canada was held at The Vancouver Convention Centre, Vancouver, BC on November 29, 2011.  President William Wikkerink welcomed all and called the meeting to order at 2:20pm.  

President William thanked guests for attendance and specially welcomed:  Brian VanDoormaal, Chief Executive Officer, Holstein Canada; Westgen President David Janssens;  Past Presidents:  Joe Taylor, Richard Bosma, Dave Janssens, Ken Schwaerzle, Ridley Wikkerink, and honorary member Gord and Barb Souter.  
Motion to accept agenda.  Approved.

Motion to accept Minutes from 2010 AGM.   Carried.

Business Arising from the 2010 Minutes.  Carried.

Motion to file minutes as presented.  Carried.

Vice President: Darryl Woof chaired meeting.

Presidents Report – William Wikkerink

I would like to start off by thanking all the directors for all their hard work and dedication again this year! To Richard, our national director, for representing us so well and voicing our concerns. And to Joan for keeping us all in order and so well organized!
 2011 was another good year for the Branch. Our spring show is always are first major event and it seems to be growing every year. Thanks to Kevin and his committee for organizing this event. It’s quite a large commitment! It’s great to see exhibitors from Washington and the prairies once again coming again to our shows. And if at all possible I would encourage our B.C exhibitors to support their shows too. I know there was a number of head that went to the U.S Western National and to Red deer that was great to see. They represented B.C very well!!

 Our Branch picnic was held again this year at Westgen after a number of years being away from there. It was great for them to let us come back! as this is the end of an era there. We had a great turn out too! Thanks to Ken and his committee and the Westgen staff for all their efforts! The golf tournament is always a fun day, I’ve never been but I always here great feedback. Just nice to get out and to socialize and enjoy the day!

It was great to see the fall club sales do so well. That there is still and always will be a demand for top quality registered cattle! These sales are always a great way to buy individuals that will have an impact on your herd for years to come!

I would like to especially thank our 3 directors that once again let their names stand again for another 3 year term. Darryl Woof, Kevin Antonsen, and Ridley Wikkerink. Each of you bring different and unique talents to our board. 

In closing I imagine this will be my last year as president as my 2 year term is up. I’ve enjoyed my time especially meeting and working with all of the great dairyman in this province! I wish you all a Merry Christmas And a prosperous New year!

Thanks William Wikkerink

Report moved and carried.
William resumed chairing the meeting.

Show Committee Report - Kevin Antonsen
The 2011 BC Holstein Spring Show was held Thursday, March 10 at the Abbotsford Fairgrounds.  There were 128 show animals (55 cows and 73 heifers) entered and shown by 27 exhibitors.  Official judge of the show was Bloyce Thompson of Eastside Holsteins, PEI.

Judge Bloyce Thompson, in the Junior show had Benbie Bolt Belle exhibited by Empress Holsteins as Jr. Champion with Tolamika Dundee Chantelle shown by Westcoast Holsteins as Reserve Jr. Champion.  Premier Breeder of the Junior Show went to Cedarwal Farms and Premier Exhibitor went to Westcoast Holsteins.
In the Intermediate section of the show, Silvermaple Damion Camomille shown by Silvermaple Holsteins and Stanhope-Wedgwood took Int. Champion, and Nuview Sonita Sawyer was Reserve Int. Champion exhibited by Westcoast Holsteins.
In the Senior part of the show, it was Morsan Roy Nutmeg of Morsan Farms that took Sr. Champion, and Jessanda Allen Lulu shown by Stanhope-Wedgwood and Carlar Holsteins with Reserve Sr. Champion.

For the final championship class, Morsan Roy Nutmeg was the cow that Judge Bloyce Thompson made Grand Champion for the day, giving the Reserve Grand Champion title to Jessanda Allen Lulu.  Honourable mention went to the the Junior 3yr old Silvermaple Damion Camomille.
Premier Breeder of the show was Skycrest Holsteins from Athabasca, AB, and Premier Exhibitor was Westcoast Holsteins, Chilliwack.

Thank you to our show sponsors.  They are such a huge part of the success of our show.  Without them we would not have the scope of event we are able to put on.

Thank you as well to the members of my show committee. Kristin, Jill, Grant, Ian, and Ken.  I could not have done this without your help.  It’s truly a privilege to work with such dedicated people and I sure hope I can count on you for future events as well!

There are also several people who aren’t officially part of the show committee but were a huge help to me and instrumental in putting on this show.  I really appreciate being able to call on you for advice, and your willingness to help.

Finally to the exhibitors, thank you for your passion for showing, and for making the effort to be a part of our 2011 BC Spring Show.  Thank you.

Spring Show for 2012 will be on March 8 at 9am in Abbotsford – Judge Michael Heath from Westminster, Maryland.
Report moved and carried.

Public Relations Committee Report - Ken Schwaerzle

The 2010 BC Holstein Branch Annual Meeting, although intended to be hosted by the Upper Fraser Valley Holstein Club, was held in conjunction with the BC Milk Board and the BC Milk Producers in Vancouver on December 1st.  Having the CEO Brian Van Doormaal  from Holstein Canada and the new joint venture in Vancouver, seemed to spark a slightly stronger turnout.

Our 2011 BC Holstein Spring Show, and the 2nd edition of the Gold Medal Sale, hosted by T & L Cattle Co. was very successful and well attended.  The show this year was dedicated to Willswikk Holsteins, a family that is truly dedicated and always there for the Holstein breed.   Erica Vanderwal was our 2011 BC Holstein Princess, and I would personally like to thank her for a job well done.  Erica was always smiling and attended every function the Branch had and even events that the Branch clubs hosted.  I’m not sure what her golf score was, but she brought a 4-some with her.

Our 2011 Annual Golf Tournament was held on August 9th at the Cultus Lake Golf Course with 78 people attending, Walter Kraakman won the mens and Brook Kraakman won the ladies.  Thanks to Lyle Mammel for his help and especially to all of our sponsors.

The BC Branch Picnic was held at Westgen on June 11.   It has been many years since we have been back, but with their changing of housing their bulls and their equipment auction sale, we both agreed to try this joint event.  Still known as the BC Branch Holstein Picnic, we had over 300 people in attendance.  A big, big thanks to Westgen for their continued support and help.

The BC Branch is a strong support of youth, sponsoring both financially and with directors involvement.  The sponsorship of interclub at the PNE, the All BC 4-H calves (Tamara Kooyman & Danielle Saelman) and a strong financial support of the Western Canadian Classic.

The contributions of those members who passed away in 2011 is gratefully appreciated and the BC Branch offers their condolences to their families.

I would like to give a big thank you to my PR Committee, Gary Brink, Duane Wisselink, Lyle Mammel and Jill Vanderwal.

Please let the Public Relations Committee know of any new and exciting events.  Wishing everyone a very Merry Christmas and all the best in 2012

Report moved and carried.
Judging Committee Report – Ridley Wikkerink

The Tier 1 school was held March 9 in Abbotsford in conjunction with the BC Spring Show.  The official panel for the day were William Wikkerink, Angela Hamming & David Hamming.

The top judge for the day was Carl Barkley with Herb DeRuiter finishing 2nd.  

The National Judging Conference was held in Ontario July 19 & 20 our representatives from B.C. were William Wikkerink and Dave Hamming.  We will be asking for a presentation at the Tier 1 in March 2012 on their experience.

The judging committee and Branch are pleased to announce the promotion of one of our judges to the official list.  Dave Hamming has completed many years of successful participation in our program and requested the committee to assess his credentials to be an official judge.  He will be officially presented his certificate today recognizing this promotion.

Many thanks to my committee members, Karen Rendle and Brian Hamming.

Report moved and carried.
Promotions Committee- Brian Hamming (– read by Duane Wisselink)
The 2011 promotions committee started the year thinking of new awards to present in place of the All BC awards. We came up with the “BC COW OF THE YEAR” award to be awarded next year at the AGM. More details of this award will be presented in the spring and the guidelines will be sent out.

We still have the online home of BC Branch, www.bcholsteins.com. It contains links to BC Breeders website and pertinent information for our members.

We purchased BC Holstein Directories again this year. We sent 300 to the Royal Winter Fair for distribution through the Holstein Canada Booth. The remainder, have been routinely provided to International visitors that tour BC herds with Westgen or handed to visitors touring farms in the six different club areas.

We still work with Holstein Canada Rep Stephanie Gregson to visit herds around the province that are not using Holstein Canada services to promote the value of breed improvement services to them. We have go to persons setup to help Stephanie in the 3 areas of the province: Brian Hamming in the Okanagan, Kevin Antonsen in the Fraser Valley and Darryl Woof on Vancouver Island. These people are familiar in their areas and have helped Stephanie a lot.

We want to again thank Gary and Karen Booy for doing a great job publishing the directories and the BC Holstein News. These continue to be great venue for communicating with our membership and promoting BC Holsteins to its International readership.

Committee members this year: Duane Wisselink, Kevin Antonsen, Kristin Dahl and Brian Hamming -Chair

Report moved and carried.
Question regarding any results following the years of working with Holstein Canada rep to recruit new members – Brian Van Doormaal answered that her work has been beneficial but number results are unsure at this time.
Finance Report – Mr. Darryl Woof

Enclosed please find the financial records for the past fiscal year to membership along with the proposed budget for the next year.

Thanks to Joan for her help in keeping the books in order.

Respectfully submitted,  Darryl Woof

Darryl read thru proposed budget as presented.

Motion to accept the Budget as presented. Carried.

Report moved and carried.

National Director – Richard Bosma

· Thanked everyone for attending

· Sent greetings from President Paul McLeod who planned to attend but due to a death in the family was not able to attend.
· Holstein Canada’s Mission statement: To provide leadership through genetic improvement programs to enhance profitability for all dairy producers. 
· Numbers are right on target – however registrations are at 98% to this time of year – general numbers are all slightly down following the mail strike earlier on in the year.

· On track to have a small surplus by the end of the fiscal year

· Intent is to present business plan but as a result no changes are expected with or without the merger between HC and CDN

· HC office will remain in Brantford regardless 

· Facilitator attended all the meetings across Canada who’s report is currently in the mail – the results will be given out to the membership early in the new year

· Youth exchange winner is Katlyn to go to Australia

· $750 youth scholarship will close tomorrow –November 30

· National Convention will be held in Manitoba

· World Holstein Conference will be held in 2012 from Montreal to Niagara with great speakers and tours including the show – more details available on the website

· At time of the Royal met with Holstein USA one discussion included reciprocal respect for judges between Canada and HC

· Looking at other streams of income looking at the Goat association 

· Discussion was held regarding the voting direction for the amalgamation and then the interpretation of the results following the vote

Report moved and carried.

New Business – 

Ken thanked our outgoing princess Erica Vanderwal and presented her with a gift and then introduced our new Princess Melissa Drydyk
Production awards were presented by Ken Schwaerzle and Kevin Antonsen

Gold watches were presented to all BC 4H calves – Reserve Champion Calf: Daniel Saelman  and Champion calf was Tamara Kooyman
William announced BC Branch Bursery winner for 2011 is Erin Cuthbert.

Holstein Canada – Mr Brian VanDoormaal, CEO HC
· Thanked BC Branch for invitation and enjoys travelling across Canada representing HC; and past enjoyed getting to know the staff and management team in Brantford

· HC board and management highly values herd book services and classification services across Canada – they remain proactive as a key element in HC program but are in  a process of change 

· Slight decrease in classification level at this time, but this will change on the full 12 month period to meet expectations

· New classification brochure is now available and will be mailed to the membership directly

· Working with Stephanie Gregson-Williams looking at the fee structure with Field services, Branch services and HC headoffice

· Herd book activity to include Geno ID allowing Genotype on all animals – builds confident pedigrees for animals
· Regarding Goat program – it is an opportunity that is being looked at as the “traights” are the same and the same computer program will be used and same fees will also be charged per animal

CanWest DHI – Richard Cantin
· Statistics – last 12 mos – 103 new herds across Canada
· In BC 6 new herds – 3 were over 125 cows in their herd size

· Continued growth even with herds leaving or downsizing

· # no cows on test 390,000;  45,175 in BC

· Average 147 cows on test per herd

· Strong growth in Dairy comp software continues

· Good growth in disease awarement and testing

· ERA – electronic registration service – over half registrations are now electronic

· Good growth on viles for disease control and knowledge in building a data base for future knowledge

· Resolution to review BCA in Canada only look at kgs – discussion is underway
· Looking ahead – BVD milk testing service will be available in future possibly as early as January / February
· All provinces ended up with surplus – a fee increase at 1.8% for BC will be implemented – last fee change was 4 years ago

· In 2011 New lab equipment was purchased for BC lab allowing more affordable testing in BC rather than sending it out of province for testing

Westgen – Dave Janssens
· Greetings and congratulations to BC Branch
· Great to continue working with Branch pleasure to host picnic this past year

· Lots of changes in the next year; looking at further sales growth in the next year

· Ken thanked Westgen for support and for hosting the Annual picnic.
New Business: 
Question: as to whether or not Chilliwack Fairgrounds would be considered for further Spring shows.  Committee will look at the option and compare ground charges etc. but for 2012 the show will definitely be held in Abbotsford.
October 2012 for fall show 3rd week
Meeting adjourned at 4:30pm

